

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

Memorandum

Date:

September 14, 2010

To:

Michael Caldwell, Chair

Academic Senate

From:

Marilyn Wilson, Chair

Graduate Committee

Re: Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy

The University Graduate Committee reviewed the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy, as a result of the discussion the following motion was passed.

MSC to approve the request from Dean Robert Harper, Craig School of Business, for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy and return it the Executive Committee.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Chair Marilyn Wilson at ext. #5129, if you have any questions.

MW/sh

cc:

R. Harper

K. Carey

emic Senate

5240 N. Jackson Ave. M/S UC43 Fresno, CA 93740-8023

559.278.2743 Fax 559.278.5745



CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

MEMORANDUM

September 23, 2010

TO:

Michael Caldwell, Chair

Academic Senate

FROM:

J. Constable, Chair

University Budget Committee

RE:

Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy

Program

At its last meeting September 15, 2010 the University Budget Committee (UBC) reviewed the recent request by the Craig School of Business for a three-year suspension of the Masters in Accountancy program. The UBC noted that it was an unfortunate situation that necessitated the request and acknowledged the College's strength in doing so in light of the fact that students will be adversely impacted.

The decision to suspend the program will require the Craig School of Business to provide those students with appropriate guidance and support whether they choose to change their academic focus or seek to complete their degree at another institution.

MSC to support the request for suspension as there no negative budget implications of the request.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call John Constable at 278-2410.

JC/sh

cc. Dr. K. Carey; Dean, Division of Graduate Studies Dr. R. Harper; Dean, Craig School of Business

ce of the emic Senate

5240 N. Jackson Ave. M/S UC43 Fresno, CA 93740-8023

559.278.2743 Fax 559.278.5745

SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

| CALIFORN | A STATE | UNIVERSI | TY, FRESNO |
|----------|------------|------------|------------|
| | - OFFICE O | F THE DEAN | |

Memo

about in Harp

To:

Karen Carey,

Dean of Graduate Studies

California State University, Fresno

From: Robert Harper

Dean of Craig School of Business California State University, Fresno

Date: June 30, 2010

RE:

Request for Program Suspension

Master of Accountancy

Due to budget and resource constraints the Craig School of Business is requesting a three-year suspension of the Master of Accountancy program effective immediately. Please forward this request to the university graduate committee for approval. We understand that we need to notify students and faculty impacted by this suspension. In addition, upon approval we will submit catalog changes.



September 1, 2010

CALIFORNIA

STATE UNIVERSITY, **MEMORANDUM**

FRESNO

TO: John Constable, Chair

University Budget Committee

√Marilyn Wilson, Chair Graduate Committee

FROM:

Dawn Lewis, Vice Chair

Academic Senate

RE:

Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy

At its meeting of August 30, 2010, the Executive Committee reviewed the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy forwarded by Robert Harper, Dean of Craig School of Business, as a result of the discussion the following motion was passed:

MSC to forward the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy to the University Budget Committee and Graduate Committee returning to the Executive Committee by Monday October 4, 2010.

and the General Education Committee, returning to the Executive Committee by Monday October 4, 2010.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Academic Senate Office @ x2743.

sh

attachment

Mice of the demic Senate

5240 N. Jackson Ave. M/S UC43 Fresno, CA 93740-8023

559.278.2743 Fax 559.278.5745



September 1, 2010

CALIFORNIA

STATE UNIVERSITY, **MEMORANDUM**

FRESNO

TO:

John Constable, Chair

University Budget Committee

Marilyn Wilson, Chair Graduate Committee

FROM:

Dawn Lewis, Vice Chair

Academic Senate

RE:

Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy

At its meeting of August 30, 2010, the Executive Committee reviewed the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy forwarded by Robert Harper, Dean of Craig School of Business, as a result of the discussion the following motion was passed:

MSC to forward the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy to the University Budget Committee and Graduate Committee returning to the Executive Committee by Monday October 4, 2010.

and the General Education Committee, returning to the Executive Committee by Monday October 4, 2010.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Academic Senate Office @ x2743.

sh .

attachment

fice of the

5240 N. Jackson Ave. M/S UC43 Fresno, CA 93740-8023

559.278.2743 Pax 559.278.5745

Academic Senate Agenda November 15, 2010 (Attachment)

5.a. Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy - Graduate Committee and University Budget Committee.

The Executive Committee reviewed the Request for Program Suspension Master of Accountancy at its meeting of October 4, 2010, as a result of the discussion the following motion was passed:

MSC to approve the Request for Program Suspension
Master of Accountancy and forward it to the Academic
Senate and place it on the consent calendar.